

January 14, 2015

Ian Wood, Director of Economic Development City of Greater Sudbury 200 Brady Street Sudbury, ON P3A 5P3 4120 Yonge Street Suite 500 Toronto, Ontario M2P 2B8

4120, rue Yonge Bureau 500 Toronto (Ontario) M2P 2B8

Tel. (416) 224-7080

www.OLG.ca

## Dear Ian:

I am writing to thank you for your emails dated January 6, 2015 and January 9, 2015, which included a copy of the City of Sudbury's resolution and public consultation documents in regards to a proposed gaming facility.

Thank you kindly for the resolution document as it is an important element of the consultation process to confirm municipal interest. I also thank you for providing a comprehensive report on your public consultations. This letter confirms that the requirements of Regulation 81/12 have been met.

As you are aware the Northern Ontario Gaming Bundle including Gaming Zone N1 (which includes the City of Sudbury) Requests for Pre-Qualification (RFPQ) has closed. We will keep you informed as we continue to proceed with the procurement process.

If you have any further questions or input please feel free to contact me at 416-224-7047 at any time.

Sincerely

Jake Pastore

Director of Municipal and Community Relations

Cc Larry Flynn, Sr. VP Gaming